Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board
June 6, 2023- Minutes

The Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board met on the above date at the
Franklin Township Administrative Building. Board members present were Fred Kemmerer Jr.,
Robert Correll, Chief Jason Doll, and Brenda Cressley, Secretary. Chairman Kemmerer called
the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and led the meeting in saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Fred Kemmerer Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 2, 2023 Franklin
Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board Meeting. Chief Doll seconded the motion.
Motion carried unanimously.

Reports
Secretary Cressley reported that an ad was placed in the Times News listing all of the meeting

dates for the year of 2023 for the Franklin Township Advisory Recreation and Parks Board.

Fred Kemmerer Jr. said the first ever movie night held “went off without a hitch.” He said he
brought his gas grill and made some hotdogs and handed out popcorn. He felt the movie screen
could have been bigger. He said he talked to the neighbors in the area and no one had any
complaints of being too loud. He said the Kamowski’s performed before the movie and they
were very good.

Public Comments - None

Discussion/Old Business-

Fred Kemmerer said he replaced the Light Posts with LED Lightbulbs except for the covered
bridge. In the process of changing the lightbulbs the light posts now do not turn off. He will
check with Bob Maholick on how to fix that issue.

He asked if the interim road foreman had time to get the roof estimates for the shed and pick up
the playground mulch. Secretary Cressley said that Kim has been short-handed and has not had
time to take care of either project. Also he has to take down the rest of the wooden playground
before getting the mulch.

New Business —

Discussion was held regarding the next movie night. They decided to hold the next movie night
on June 16, 2023 and the movie that will be shown is Monsters Inc. Fred will have flyers made
and give some to the daycares in the area. Chief Doll said he will promote the movie night on
their Ring Camera site. The board also discussed having the following movie night on July 21,
2023 and have a Car Show before the movie and then play the Cars movie.

Fred Kemmerer Jr. made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 p.m. Chief Doll seconded the
motion. Motion carried unanimously.
spectfully Submitted

Brenda Cresslgg%“



